   More of Less, EA REGCO
Volume 2.3     NATIONAL MEETING 2000 SPECIAL EDITION


This Issue

1
NATIONAL Meeting 2000

 






NATIONAL MEETING 2000


San Diego Meeting EA Attendees


The EASTERN Region was represented by Ron Maisel Regional Director, Patrick Less Regional Coordinator, ZDC FACREP, Beth Gerrits AOO FACREP, William "Hawk" Hawkinberry EKN FACREP, Arnie Holmes IPT Alternate FACREP, Paul Childbert EA CISD Representative IPT, Dave Dodge EA Financial Officer, and Barb Westermeier BUF. Serving a dual role were NAATS EA members Donna Holmes IPT and Steve Glowacki EKN, who are working as NAATS Liaisons at the National Level.


San Diego Meeting FACREP Training


Our new LMR Director, Chris Klemm, conducted FACREP training. Chris introduced an updated "General Guide for NAATS FACREPS ". This publication is full of important information. It provides reference materials to cite in grievances, Unfair Labor Practices (ULPs), and other representative actions.


Additional training on the Federal Labor Relations Statue was provided by General Council of the FLRA, Joesph Swerdzewski the only 2 time appointee to the position, and the Regional Director of the San Francisco FLRA Office. This training was of the utmost quality and therefore utmost benefit in helping our representatives to understand their rights and obligations under the Statue.


San Diego Meeting "Respect?"


NAATS sent invitations to Monte Belger, Deputy Administrator, Steve Brown, Associate Administrator of Air Traffic Services, and Ray Thoman, Deputy Asst. Administrator for Labor Relations to speak to our membership. Not one showed! I need say no more.


San Diego Meeting "Our friends and allies to the North"


Ron Smith, President of ATSAC the Canadian FSS Union, spoke about the experiences of our Canadian Counter-parts. Ron spoke eloquently about the transition from a public sector union to a private sector union due to the privatization. He detailed the many obstacles and roadblocks that they have had to overcome (quite successfully I might add).


Ron also advocated the formation of an International Affiliation of Fight Service Unions to deal with the "We can change anything we want at will attitude" of ICAO. As you know they are the ones responsible for such actions as changing the aircraft designators and weather formats to the ridiculous forms that we must now adhere to. I do not think anybody would argue with the fact that these folks need to answer and be held accountable to those of us that must work under these directives. Ron will be moving on to assume a different position with the new Union which they have joined, CWA-Canada. I wish him the best of luck in his new endeavor. He is a true friend of our organization.


Entrees-Labor Relations Report


Chris Klemm introduced himself and spoke about the LMR arena. He spoke about past and pending arbitrations and grievances. 


He is working on a database of all NAATS grievances accessible by all FACREPS.


Entrees-OASSIS


Jeff Barnes, NAATS OASIS Liaison, was joined by the OASSIS Human Factors Team Members to discuss and answer questions from the membership. The members from Seattle where OASSIS is being operationally tested, spoke from the controllers point of view, and clearly voiced that OASIS with it's (correctable?) flaws far outperforms M1FC. One point was made clear, the system at SEA is a system built for SEA. The final system for the rest of us is still being modified based on the SEA system. Keep updated by reading Jeff's Liaison updates.


 Entrees-Pay Negotiations


Wally Pike headed this discussion. The first meeting of the parties before the mediator was completed before the national meeting. It seems that management does not understand the term "good faith negotiations" and is staying with their joke of an offer of 5.5%. The NAATS team showed willingness to compromise when they offered to consider a one tiered system coupled with an across the board raise, which was quickly and flatly rejected by the management team. 


I was impressed by the unity of the membership stating that NAATS should stay the course and not accept this paltry offer. The need to keep parity with NATCA to prevent the agency from separating us and the important role that we provide in the National Airspace System, from tower and enroute controllers was a key point made in many of the positions stated.


Wally stated that the effort to proceed legislatively fell just short of its goal. This was the effort to achieve pay parity through the language in the appropriations bill. The Board of directors, recognizing the importance of keeping this avenue alive has chosen to allocate a significant amount of revenue and hire a firm to work toward achieving this goal of pay parity. If you want more information on this initiative, please contact Ron or myself. 


One item which I felt a definite need to speak up on behalf of the EA region was over the negotiating teams feeling that the management team was going to try and pull away from including OJTI and CIC premiums in the retroactive pay package. I clearly stated that these were important issues to the membership of EA. Many of our facilities are short-staffed and run mid-shifts exclusively without supervisors. This is a significant amount of cash in our membership's pockets we are talking about. Wally stated that NAATS understands the concerns and will continue to do everything possible to attain these premiums retroactively. 


Entrees-Mid-Term Negotiations


Bill Dolan is the NAATS Chief Negotiator. Bill updated us on the status of completed and pending negotiations on mid-term negotiations. He spoke about two recently signed MOUs, CAATS, and CCFP Intranet Usage by Bargaining Unit Employees. 


A new procedure will be to issue rationale with all MOUs to help those of us in the field understand the intent and responsibilities of the MOUs. Future MOUs being negotiated include FTS-2000, INTRANET Usage, GPS, and Headsets.


Entrees-NAATS HQ Report


Ward Simpson has been assisting at the National Office and spoke to a number of issues. Of major concern to every member, is the need to check and verify his or her named beneficiary of the $10,000.00 life insurance policy that each NAATS member  is entitled. Many members have experienced changes in their life, which may require them to change their named beneficiary. Please contact the national office and verify that your named beneficiary is correct.


Ward also explained that the national office is trying to update the telephone and computer systems. They are running into traditional problems that many of us have encountered dealing with the Telephone Company. Until the situation is resolved, you may encounter a busy signal, or get the taped message. That does not mean that no one is there. Just leave a message or call back.


Entrees-Treasures Report


John Wesselhoft discussed the financial situation of our organization. NAATS is in good financial shape. 


Entrees-PRT Public Relations Team


Chairman John Dibble and outgoing chairman Larry Burdick discussed the purpose and evolution of the PRT. The PRT started as an effort to help facilities develop grassroots legislative campaigns, and obtain effective media coverage. They now also work national air shows and conventions to publicize the excellent job that we, the Flight Service CONTROLLERS provide to the aviation community. Many of the stories they related clearly demonstrated the effectiveness of this committee. Some were also quite humorous. There is an opening on the committee and I advise anyone interested to submit their name.


Entrees-Liaisons


Donna Holmes (ATP). Donna discussed the pending requirements of all flight plans and NOTAMS to be issued in ICAO format. The first push will be for ICAO flight plans. A test is being planned for the spring 2001 requiring all flight plans going into Mexico to be input in the ICAO standard. The hope is to achieve 100% ICAO flight plans within two years. NOTAMS will follow. 


The Aviation Summit is another major focal point for ATP. This is the avenue where the Flight Service Renaissance comes from. They are hoping to fund a meeting between all FACREPS and ATMs to brief them on the Flight Service Renaissance.


Steve Glowaci (ARS) Steve discussed the new voice switch, NOTAM sustainment, (he pointed out that there is no backup for the current system), and new controller headsets. 


Kate Breen (ATX) Kate spoke about a number of issues close to our hearts, including staffing standards, the FAM program, budgets, and the new "HAL-like system form the movie 2001" CRU-X, which has been installed in the NE Region. The system is currently used for sign-ins. It will  tie into the BCS equipment and will develop schedules, track breaks & leave, and count how much toilet paper  (affectionately called FAA FORM #1 at NY AIFSS) one uses. I hope that the last item is a tongue in cheek comment, but one never knows. The information that the system tracks will be complied as a centralized database. This will allow for someone at FAA HQ or the RO to look and see how many people are on duty at any facility nationwide, and see how many are working briefing positions and how many are on break! Scary Stuff.


Margaret Hamilton (ARW) Margaret works on and reviewed the latest in aviation weather related issues like ASOS, AWOS, WARP (Weather And Radar Processor), and the 7900.5B Surface Weather Observations. 


Entrees-Drugs and Alcohol


Tom Halligan had the distinct pleasure of being the last orator of the convention. He noted that there have been no major changes in the programs. He went into detailed question and answer session with the membership. If you have any questions on the program, please contact Carol McAteer, EA Drug and Alcohol Coordinator from MIV AFSS.


Entrees-Q&A with the BOD


There was also a Board of Directors question and answer session with the membership. These are always quite interesting. Questions ranged from where do you see the future of Flight Service to the NAATS Constitution.


Live Long and Prosper,


Patrick Less

















 



























































































































































happened to the ISP and MIV facilities. All it takes is a few retirements, promotions, and transfers.


NAATS has clearly demonstrated the need to remedy is situation. Are we using the TMP as a means to balance traffic amongst our facilities, or are we complying with the National Order intended to avoid excessive delays? 


I think we can look at the way the other regions have answered this question. Why are we the sole survivors when it comes to use of the TMP to handle facility-staffing shortages? 


Take some time to think about the issue. Ask your FACREP to see the Southern Region's MOU. It is explicit on the way they have decided to handle their TMP. Talk it over with your FACREP. 














Have you visited the NAATS EA website?


� HYPERLINK "http://members.tripod.com/NAATSeast/index.htm" �http://members.tripod.com/NAATSeast/index.htm�
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